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In the event of a School Closure 

Here's the procedure in the event of a snowstorm or bad 
weather! 

School closure may occur in situations that could pose a 
danger to the health or safety of students and staff. 

According to policy P-1101 and the accompanying 
administrative directive (DA-1101), the closure of one or 
more schools is an emergency situation (severe weather, 
power or heating failures, lack of running water, fire, poor 
road conditions). 

Communication strategies 

An emergency message will be sent via School Messenger. All parents will receive an 
email and a phone call. You can also opt to receive a text message. 

An announcement will be made on the school website at https://colibris.csf.bc.ca/. 

We also ask you to listen to the following radio stations every morning starting 
around 6:45 a.m. for the latest information on school closures or school bus 
cancellations: 

• Radio-Canada local French-language radio at 97.7 FM 
• Local Radio: Vancouver - AM 980 - CKNW  

Information will also be posted on the CSF website and social media at https://
www.csf.bc.ca/ 

➡ During a school closure, we ask parents to keep their 
children at home, as staff may have difficulty getting to work. 
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